
From: Maggie Clemons <mclemons@chipublib.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 23, 2022 9:15 AM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Re: Official City Travel Discloser February 2022 
 

Good morning, Steve. This email is a follow up of my disclosure of travel to Paris, 
France February 19-25, 2022, for a global practicum as a fellow of the University of Chicago 
Civic Leadership Academy. My expenses for this time period (incl. air, lodging, meals, any fees 
and ground transportation) were covered by the CLA program. The mayor's Chief of Staff was 
aware of and approved this travel.  
 
I followed this trip with a vacation in Paris from February 26-March 3, returning to the office 
March 9. At this time, I used my benefit time and all expenses were paid by me.  
 
Thank you! 
Maggie 
 

Maggie Clemons | Deputy Commissioner 

400 South State Street | Chicago IL 60605 

312 747 4020 
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